OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
June 4, 2013

Present:  John Lewis, Bob Orsini, Bill Gray, Donna Wilson, Fran Armstrong, Bob Ruhling, Tay Vaughan, Helen Prince

Absent:  Steve Dean, Gary Loew


A regular meeting of the Operations Advisory Committee was held on Tuesday, June 4, 2013, at the SCA Office. Interim Chair Bob Ruhling called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. The minutes of the May meeting were approved as distributed. ( Motion by Donna Wilson, seconded by Tay Vaughan)


Bob Ruhling welcomed everyone to the meeting and explained the change of leadership and the removal of two members from the committee. 

COMMUNITY MANAGER’S REPORT

Steve Dean was unable to attend the meeting as he had hurt his back on Monday, was in pain, and went home to rest. His report is attached to these minutes. The following is notes from his report that he and Bob Ruhling discussed.

1. Pool:  the pool is filling slowly. There are some issues with Well #1 stopping but it hopefully is resolved. The pump will run overnight and should be fine by morning.

2. Well #5:   A.C. Schultes is obtaining the permits now and work can start as soon as the permits are given. At this time we do not know if we will have any water restrictions this summer.

3. Drainage issues:  Steve is working with a drainage expert and hopes to have some recommendations for the committee at the July meeting.

4. Properties being torn down:  The county is purchasing them.

5. Beach woodpile: currently a county-wide ban on burning. Steve will work with the St. Leonard Fire department to have a controlled burn when the weather  cooperates.

6. Exterminator:  The carpenter bees are infesting the Community House, Chestnut Cabin, and the SCA workshop.  An exterminator is being hired to treat these buildings, with possibility of having an annual contract.

7. Pool cleaning:  They tried to shock it instead of draining—did not work.  Inspection is scheduled for June 6th.

8. Water Valves: need to develop a long-range plan to identify needs, work on existing system, beginning with the oldest.
9. Boat Yard:  Ken Romney  is making signs in Tay’s workshop.

10. Boats on the beach: need to come up with a plan to identify and remove. There is $500 in the budget for this. Helen will work with Norman(Beach and Cliffs) for plan.
Budget:  Peter Stathis and Pat Murphy are working on this.

Reports from SCA Committee Liaisons
1. Ravines: Work is moving forward. Signs will be made to identify ravines and paths to beach. Larry Gates and Donna Wilson will determine how many signs we need.  Some areas need new steps, etc. the committee will determine which areas that need work. 

2. Beach and Cliffs:  Toe revetment work has ended

3. Community House:  Outside steps and porches need to be painted.

OLD BUSINESS – none

NEW BUSINESS
1. Overgrowth and hanging branches on roads need to be addressed
2. Coffin Corner  - -bamboo that was cut down needs to be trimmed regularly to discourage re-growth.

3. Gate B – need to keep that area mowed to discourage re-growth

4. Bush hog – need to consider buying one. Steve will research to find out which is the best for us. 

5. Seasonal help: We need to consider hiring seasonal help to augment staff in the summer. Consider 2 people at $8-$10 per hour. There is $16,000 in the budget for this.  Bob will talk to Steve to see what he needs.

6. Reminder to SCA Committees that they need to come to the OAC if they have a project that involves staff.


There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:45 PM.








Respectfully submitted,








Helen Prince, Secretary
